

St Clement & St James CE Primary School



Newsletter - Friday 7 June 2019

Dear parents and carers,

Welcome back and we hope you had a restful half term break. We have started the term well and have been very busy setting up our new library upstairs! We will let you know when it is up and running and once again we wish to thank Miss Broadley for winning the bid for £5000 worth of new books from Foyles. We know the children will further develop their love of reading through engaging with a wide variety of carefully selected texts.

At the beginning of the week we held a collective worship about valuing each other and focused on our Christian value of 'Friendship'. We talked about the different attributes that each of us has to offer and how all of us need friends. We compared our school community to that of a garden full of many varieties of flowers and celebrated how special this is.

We hope you have a peaceful weekend

With warmest wishes from Ellie and Sarah

Grenfell Tower disaster Anniversary

Friday 14 June marks the second anniversary of the Grenfell Tower fire and we'd like to invite the children to 'wear green for Grenfell' in school that day. All the diocesan schools in London will be marking the occasion but we are also hoping to be one of the local public buildings that will be lit green as we remember those families that lost so much. Staff will be keeping an eye out for anyone feeling unhappy during this period and making sure we're available for children to talk to if necessary. We will also create two prayer spaces for children to use next week if they would like that opportunity; for some time to pray or write cards and messages.

SCSI New Arts Centre

We have an amazing opportunity for local artists with affordable studio space in our new arts centre. If you are interested please find out more through the link below

http://www.odilecadiotceramics.com/rent-a-studio

CERTIFICATES THIS WEEK

Congratulations to the following children who demonstrated excellent behaviour or learning this week:

Early Years Unit	Travae Shiloh
Year 1	Matilda
	William
Year 2	Niya
	Ryan
Year 3	Lania
	Jadon
Year 4	Remy
	Max
Year 5	Jayvon
	Lina
Year 6	Andre
	Marley

Top Table

These children have shown good manners at lunchtime and will be a guest on Top Table next week

Year 1	Amir
Year 2	Lyla
Year 3	Glorianne
Year 4	Isaiah
Year 5	Jayvon
Year 6	Darcey

Wonderful Words

Our word of the week is **generous**

Child-friendly definition:

A **generous** person is friendly, helpful, and willing to see the good qualities in someone or something.

Child's context: I am very generous with compliments that I give to my friends.

Attendance and Punctuality

	Reception	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6
Attendance	91.9%	90.7%	82.5%	86.3%	86.7%	87.4%	89.3%
Punctuality	4	6	3	4	7	5	5

Reception had the highest attendance this week with 91.9%

Punctuality was very poor, we all need to work harder at getting to school on time please!

Grenfell Screening

Grenfell Health and Wellbeing service would like to meet with all parents and carers of children at St Clements and St James CE Primary School to find out how our children are coping 2 years on. They are running the second drop in coffee morning at school and would be delighted if you could come along (Interpreters will be available), so they can answer any questions you may have.

The next session is:

From 8:30am on Monday 17 June

Parents... We Need You!

Please come along next Wednesday 12 June at 9am to talk about the celebration on 4th July.



We need your ideas and support to make it a great afternoon.

Dates for your diary

Mon 10 Jun - 9am - 1pm KS2 Sports Day at Kensington Memorial Park, St Mark's Road W10

Wed 12 Jun - 2.50pm Year 3 assembly

Thur 13 Jun - 9.30am -12.30pm EYFS/KS1 Sports Day in St James's Norland Church gardens

Mon 17 Jun - 8.30am Grenfell well-being coffee morning

Wed 26 Jun - 2.50pm Year 2 assembly

Wed 3 Jul - 2.50pm Year 5 assembly

Tues 9 Jul - 2.30pm Year 6 leavers service in St James's Norland Church

Weds 17 Jul - 6pm Leavers show

Summer has arrived

As it gets warmer, could parents please start remembering to send the children in with sun hats, small bottles of water and possibly a little covering of sun-cream before they leave for school in the mornings. We're also finding that children are taking their jumpers off at playtimes and without names in, it's very difficult to return them to the right person! Thank you for your support.

Children from each year group looked through all of the learning leader badge designs on Tuesday. There were so many wonderful entries and the children chose many winning designs!



We will let you know when we have made the final selection.

Angels of the week: Franklin from Year 2

Franklin is a wonderful member of our school community who follow our Christian Values. He is a kind understanding friend. He displays both friendship and compassion.

Well done Franklin! We are all so proud of you.



The newsletter is always available on the school website: www.scsj.rbkc.sch.uk